
F.O.I. Compliance – Subject to Committee approval 
   
 SUPERVISION DISTRICT COMMITTEE 
June 16, 2020 
 
 
Special Meeting – REMOTE MEETING held  
 
(To view a recording of this meeting, please visit our website  www.reg4.k12.ct.us  and 
select “Remote Meeting Recordings” under the BOARD OF EDUCATION Heading) 
 
         
 

Attendance:  Supervision District Comm.  Administration:  Other  

( = attended) Kate Sandmann  Brian White    Kelly Sterner  

 David Fitzgibbons  Kristina Martineau    

 Loretta McCluskey  Richard Huot    

 Lon Seidman  Sarah Smalley    

 Charlene Fearon  Jennifer Nucci    

 Miriam Morrissey (connected  

by 5:45 p.m.) 
     

 Jane Cavanaugh       

 Robert Ferretti      

 John Stack      

 Tom Englert      

 Paula Weglarz      

 DG Fitton      

                                                                                   
Call To Order:  approx. 5:30 p.m.  
 
 
Public Comment:  No comments were made 

 
 
Items/Discussion:  
 
On motion duly made and seconded, the Committee unanimously VOTED to approve the 
consent agenda consisting of the minutes of the February 20, 2020 regular meeting; April 
03, 2020 Special Meeting; and the May 07, 2020 Special Meeting. 
 
Superintendent White began his update by speaking briefly about a request by the Joint 

BOE Finance Committee for the completion of an asset management inventory at all of 

our schools.  Interim Business Manager, Richard Huot described the initiation of the RFP 

process for this. 

 

Superintendent White discussed the formation of School Reopening Committees who 

will be working throughout the summer to plan what the return to school in the fall may 

entail.  The committees will be focusing on three main focus areas including:  facilities; 

social and emotional needs; and teaching and learning. 

 

http://www.reg4.k12.ct.us/


 

Superintendent White asked the Committee to consider moving forward on some items 

that just weren’t possible at the time of budget development for 2020-21, but that may 

now be possible due to the unexpected circumstances due to the pandemic, and the 

unanticipated availability of some unexpended funds.   

 

Mr. White noted that since his arrival in district, one recurring theme in his discussions 

with a variety of stakeholders has been the desire for a better understanding of long range 

enrollment and facilities needs in all of our schools across the region.  Therefore, he is 

asking the Committee to consider his recommendation to hire NESDEC to perform a Pre-

K-12 10 year demographic study to be paid for with unexpended 2019-20 funds to aid in 

long term planning. 

 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding this request, including what methodology 

would be used, what information was desired, and who may be the best vendor to carry 

out this study.  It was discussed that because the expenditure would be over $5000, but 

under $10,000, there should be a few more quotes gathered, if applicable vendors exist, 

and then a decision be made by administration, per BOE policy.    

 

On motion duly made, with a friendly amendment, and seconded, the Committee 

unanimously VOTED to approve the Superintendent’s recommendation to hire a firm, to 

be determined, to perform a 10 year Pre-K-12 demographic study to be paid for with up 

to $9,999 in unexpended 2019-20 funds. 

 

There was a discussion regarding the requested end-of-year transfers as presented.   

 

On motion duly made and seconded, the Committee unanimously VOTED to approve 

end-of-year transfers as presented (see attached). 

 

There was a discussion regarding the Superintendent’s recommendation to appoint  

Mahoney Sabol as auditors for 2019-20 financials. 

 

On motion duly made and seconded, the Committee unanimously VOTED to appoint 

Mahoney Sabol as auditors for 2019-20 financials. 

 

There was a discussion regarding Superintendent White’s recommendation to appoint 

Shipman and Goodwin as legal counsel for 2020-21.   

 

On motion duly made and seconded, the Board unanimously VOTED to approve 

Superintendent White’s recommendation to appoint Shipman and Goodwin as legal 

counsel for 2020-21.   

 

There was a discussion regarding the possible annual renewal of the Agreement 

Concerning the Establishment and Operation of an Interim Collaborative Preschool 

Program dated February 13, 2008.   

 



On motion duly made and seconded, the Committee unanimously VOTED to renew the 

Agreement Concerning the Establishment and Operation of an Interim Collaborative 

Preschool Program dated February 13, 2008.  The original contract expires on June 30, 

2012 and per agreement may be renewed in 1 year increments upon agreement of all 

signing parties (Boards of Education for Chester, Deep River, Essex and the Regional 

Supervision District Committee) no later than June 30th 

 
   

 
ADJOURNMENT:      
 
On motion duly made and seconded, the Committee unanimously VOTED to adjourn at approx. 
6:24 p.m. 
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